Dear Mr. Chairman, Madam Vice President, and Members:
	This letter is to enthusiastically and without reservation recommend Mr. Otis Freeman to the Baltimore City Board of Municipal & Zoning Appeals (BMZA) as a Board member. I have known Mr. Freeman since 1996 when we were high school classmates. Our paths have crossed on multiple occasions since that time throughout our personal and professional careers. Mr. Freeman’s public service ethos runs deep through his past service as an Assistant State’s Attorney and current position with the Office of the Attorney General of Maryland, among other professional and volunteer activities. As a lifelong Baltimorean, Otis has deep knowledge of Baltimore’s neighborhoods through his lived experience and is keenly aware of both the importance of public discourse and the necessity of due process through an administrative board like BMZA. I have every confidence that Mr. Freeman will attentively listen to testimony offered at BMZA hearings and carefully evaluate cases before coming to a conclusion on any given case. He would be balanced, fair, and thorough. 
	While Otis’s professional attributes are many, his personal strengths outshine his resume. Otis is professional, collegial, courteous, civic-minded, diligent, and smart. His background is ideal for this position as he is adept at the public hearing process including the questioning of witnesses, the evaluation of cases, and the interpretation of state and local statutes and codes – all elements of the BMZA hearing process. 
	BMZA board members have always comes from across our City from a variety of backgrounds but they share the common belief that public service elevates us all; through service to others we better our communities and the neighborhoods that we proudly call home. Mr. Freeman would be an asset to the BMZA and the City of Baltimore in this role and I would remain a proud Baltimore City resident with Otis’s service on the board. 
									Respectfully yours,


									Derek J. Baumgardner
